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November 24, 2009 
 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 
Security Division 
Attn: Division Chief 
935 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 
Washington, D.C. 20535 
 
 
 Re:  Special Agent Applicant File #67B-HQ-
    
   
 Subject: Request for Notice of Appellate Procedure 
 
 
Dear Division Chief, 
 
 Applicant respectfully references his pending FOIPA requests of 7/23/2009, 
8/20/2009, 9/7/2009, 9/20/2009, and 10/21/2009, pending FOIPA appeals of 9/9/2009 
and 9/20/2009, letters to Acting Unit Chief Montchell Brice of 9/16/2009 and 9/23/2009, 
and letters to the current Unit Chief dated 10/20/2009 and 11/21/2009. 
 
 Applicant advises being denied information on how to appeal a negative suitability 
determination made by SACU on 6/30/2009.  Not a single FOIPA request or letter from 
Applicant has been responded to except for a 7/6/2009 FOIPA request for the applicant 
file.  The suitability determination and supporting FD-302 were suppressed from 
Applicant by way of artful FOIPA deletions until Applicant filed an action with the Merit 
Systems Protection Board.   
 
 Applicant seeks information from the Division Chief, as Applicant understands the 
Division Chief is SACU’s superior command.  Applicant apologizes if the Division Chief 
is not the appropriate recipient, but the Manual of Administrative Operations and 
Procedures was suppressed from Applicant under FOIPA, requiring Applicant to review a 
similar treatise, the Naval Correspondence Manual, for similar authority. 
 
 Applicant encloses a CD-ROM containing the complete MSPB filings of 
Applicant and the Administrative Judge, as well as prior correspondence.  Applicant 
requests notice and an opportunity to be heard regarding the false and misleading FD-302 
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The CD-ROM was overkill.  Oh well.
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that caused Applicant’s disqualification from government service due to a new Special 
Agent’s fabrication of information and concealment of information from the FBI. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
  
 
  
 
 
cc:  Applicant Coordinator 
 FBI San Francisco 
 
cc: Patricia Miller 
 Employment Law Unit 




